
Week of 13 December 2024 
 
Dates for Your Diary 

 

6 January                                       First Day of Term 2 

  
 
Principal’s Message 
 
Dear KJS families, 
 
As we approach the end of this term, I wanted to take a moment to express my  gratitude to 
our entire Kowloon Junior School community. This term has been filled with achievements, 
growth, and memorable experiences, all of which would not have been possible without the 
collective effort of our dedicated staff, students, supportive PTA, and our wonderful parent 
community. 
 
This week, we witnessed some fantastic athletic events that showcased the talent and 
sportsmanship of our students. A special thanks goes out to Ms. Hadley and Mr. Riddell for 
their organization and passion throughout these events. Thank You also to all the families 
that came and supported. 
 
As we wrap up this term, I'd like to wish a very Merry Christmas to all those celebrating, and 
a Happy New Year to everyone in our diverse KJS family. May this holiday season bring you 
joy, peace, and quality time with your loved ones. 
 
A reminder that we look forward to welcoming everyone back to school on Monday January 
6th, ready for another exciting term of learning and growth. 
 
Once again, thank you all for your continued support and commitment to making Kowloon 
Junior School a wonderful place for our children to learn and thrive. 
 
Wishing you all a safe and enjoyable holiday break! 
 
 
 
Mr Gavin MacGregor 
Principal 
 

 

 



Student Counsellor Message 

Dear KJS Parents, 

 

I want to extend my warmest greetings to everyone. We just wrapped up Term 1, and all the 
children worked very hard this year at Kowloon Junior School. As we mark the end of the 
year, this is a time to show our gratitude and appreciation to each other, as well as to spend 
time with our loved ones and friends. 

 

I have attached the video presentation on Flexible Thinking, along with the slides. For the 
upcoming Parent Workshops, please stay tuned for the schedule for the February session. 
Some of the topics that will be presented in the coming year include: 

1. Emotional Regulation 
2. Friendship & Kindness 
3. What is Neurodiversity? 
4. Celebrating Year 6 students' achievements and preparing their new journey to 

Middle School 

Based on parents' feedback, I am exploring the idea of having two separate sessions for the 
monthly Parent Workshop. The aim is to make it more accessible for parents to participate 
and share their thoughts and experiences. I also welcome any suggestions or ideas for the 
presentations. We will continue to improve the live video recording and ensure the slides are 
available for all parents and guardians. 

 

I wish everyone a wonderful Christmas and relaxing New Year! I look forward to meeting you 
all soon. 

 

Video Presentation Link 

Powerpoint Slide Link 

 

Kind regards, 

Ian Ong 

School Counsellor 

Kowloon Junior School 

 

 

https://vimeo.com/1029864631/a18875d054
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1ekZ3wGBXwb6eKTGfc-0U4IwKfaYy6B-S/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=102338732713322526643&rtpof=true&sd=true


Library News 

Happy Holidays! 

We are excited to share that students have borrowed an extra book to enjoy during the 
holiday break! As many families will be traveling, we kindly remind you to keep library books 
in Hong Kong. This has already been communicated to the students. 

If your child wants to continue their reading adventures while traveling, KJS Library offers 
paid subscriptions to Epic and Wheelers. EPIC class codes were shared at the beginning of 
the year. For Wheelers, please remember that the login is your splat login and the password 
is kjs1234. Feel free to change the password after your first login.  

 

Additionally, if you’re traveling, we warmly invite you to consider donating a mother tongue 
book to our library. We aim to enrich our collection to better represent our diverse student 
body. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to our library team at 
library@kjs.edu.hk. 

Merry Christmas and have a Happy New Year! 

Kind regards, 
 

KJS Library Team 

mailto:library@kjs.edu.hk


ESF Lunar New Year Card 

(Submission Deadline: 9 January at 8am to Office Email) 

ESF is searching for a piece of student artwork to appear on this year’s ESF Lunar New 
Year card. All students are welcome to submit one piece of artwork for the chance to be 
featured on the card. 

FORMAT & THEME: 

1. The theme of the art can reflect each student’s unique interpretation of the 
holiday season. 

2. Please submit JPG or PNG– not HEIC. NO hardcopy is accepted. 
3. Please name the title of your file with your child’s full name and class 
4. Please send the file to the KJS office via email at office@kjs.edu.hk before 8am 

on 9 January 2024 (Thursday). No late submission and no hardcopy will be 
accepted. 

5. The ESF logo and a festive greeting message will be embedded, so artwork 
without words is preferred 

6. The art piece must be the student’s original work without infringing any 
intellectual property rights. 

7. Parent permission and consent should be granted for the child’s name, photo, 
and artwork to be posted on social media. 

 

 
News from the PTA 

 
Hello KJS Community, 
 
Last day of Term 1! And what a fabulous term it has been. We hope all our Community have 
enjoyed all the activities and events of this term, especially our new families, and that 
everyone is ready for a good break to relax and enjoy with the children. 
 
City’super and LOG-ON discounts  
We hope everyone enjoyed and took advantage of the super shopping days at City’super 
and LOG-ON that we arranged for our families. We would love to hear your feedback so that 
we can explore more opportunities with companies for the benefit of our families. Please 
email us at pta@kjs.edu.hk with your comments. 
 

mailto:pta@kjs.edu.hkwith


 
 

We would also like to thank the team from City’super for coordinating the discounts and 
arranging this for us. 

 

 
 

Live Zoom call from the South Pole! 
 
KJS students and staff were so lucky that we got to have  a live Zoom call from Antarctica 
with our special friend Lonnie Bedwell. So many things had to be in place for this to happen 
including the weather, Lonnie’s schedule, a strong internet connection and the KJS 
timetable. A special thanks to those classes who did join in the call, supported by our 
Principal Mr MacGregor and our very active parent who linked us to Lonnie in the first 



instance, Steve Cannon. KJS is proud to have Drake and the school emblem flying at the 
summit of Mt Vinson, and hopefully, the South Pole soon! 
 

 
 

New Uniforms from January 
 
Please remember that from January 6 2025, the old uniforms (beige pants, shorts and 
skorts) will no longer be used at KJS. Only the new navy blue items will be considered as 
official uniforms. 
 
Last, we wish all our families a wonderful festive season, whether you are travelling 
overseas or enjoying the atmosphere locally, stay safe and really enjoy the time with your 
families. 
 
Happy Holidays! 
 
Best wishes, 
The KJS PTA Team. 
Tel: 3765-8709 |       Email: pta@kjs.edu.hk    |     Whatsapp: 6211-4154   |     Website: 
www.kjspta.com 
 
 
 

Extra Curricular Activities with KJS Registered Tutors 

Interested parents please contact the organizer directly for sign-up. 
 
Chess Club 
 

mailto:pta@kjs.edu.hk
http://www.kjspta.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 



Drama Club 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Clay Club 

 



 
 
Writing Class 

 
 



 
 
Baking Class 

 



 
 
 
 



ESF Explore 

 
 
ESF Explore - Term 2 2025 
6th January to 6 April, 2025 
Kickstart Your New Year by enhancing skills and discovering new passions! From sports to 
languages, arts, playgroups, and STEM, our experienced educators are dedicated to 
fostering your child's language, physical, cognitive, and artistic growth, ensuring they gain 
the confidence and adaptability to face future challenges with ease. Enrol Now! 
 
Check out the complete programme listings here 
Kowloon area programmes here 
 
 

https://www.esfexplore.org.hk/events/term-2/
https://www.esfexplore.org.hk/course-search/?query_string=Y190ZXJtPXRlcm0tMiZjX2FyZWE9a293bG9vbg%3D%3D

	Week of 13 December 2024
	Extra Curricular Activities with KJS Registered Tutors


